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PRESS RELEASE  

 SERIOUS MOTOR VEHICLE ACCIDENT 
On September 1, 2022, at approximately 9:30 PM, the Westport Police Department received 

numerous 911 calls regarding a serious motor vehicle crash at the intersection of Sherwood 

Island Connector and Post Rd East.  Arriving officers found a single car, roll-over type crash, 

and discovered that the operator had been ejected from the vehicle.  The operator was transported 

to Norwalk Hospital with life threatening injuries while the passenger was transported with 

minor injuries. 

The crash is being investigated by the Westport Police Accident Investigation team with the 

assistance of the Fairfield Police Accident Investigation team. 

The Sherwood Island Connector is currently closed between Post Rd E and Greens Farms Rd 

Anyone who may have witnessed the crash is asked to call the Westport Police Department at 

(203)341-6000. 
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